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FROM THE VICAR, REVD PAUL CAWTHORNE

Evasion, truth and forming moral purpose

Why was climate change mentioned so little in the General Election campaigns of the main parties? It would be nice to think it is because so many people realise it is happening and being contributed to by human actions and everyone knows they need to take personal responsibility to adjust extravagant lifestyles and expectations, so that it could be taken as read. 

The reality is probably the opposite: the awareness of climate change's ethical challenge to us all is largely vague and deliberately undermined by particular newspapers owned by powerful people with an interest in maintaining 'business as usual' despite Lord Stern's scientific and economic wake-up call that doing less now will increase the costs later. 

There are some who feel that the problem is too big for any of us to solve and so why bother doing anything - a rather hope-less response! Some are aware but feel that it should be 'someone else' sorting it - an attitude Jesus teased in his teaching (see Matthew 7:3). Some feel that there should be more government action first and they would then follow that lead. The realities and the human psychology involved are complex as human nature is a fickle and vulnerable entity, malleable to consumerist ends and all-too-often prey to short-term and selfish impulses.

There is of course lots that is positive going on behind the scenes, which is perhaps not often enough celebrated. A particularly good example is being set by numerous progressive businesses which are working hard to meet ISO 14001 standards and adopting whole system analyses of their activities to see how they can become more carbon efficient, saving money and emissions in a virtuous circle.  European regulations have been ahead of domestic ones in recent years regarding the environment and Christian environmental groups are praying that helpful standards to promote CO2 efficiency will not be undermined in the forthcoming debate about how our country works with its European neighbours. 

Environmental groups continue to try to get the message out despite the challenges of attracting responsible media reporting in our self-obsessed culture. The frustrations of being treated dismissively and misdescribed as single-issue are evident and I feel many people deserve our thanks for keeping at the task, providing a public conscience regarding inconvenient truth.

Scientific voices are becoming more united and outspoken in warning that our paucity of action is likely to lead to dramatic consequences, despite well-funded efforts to undermine the consensus. As a former venture capitalist recently put it: 

"For years, climate scientists have warned us that if the concentration of carbon dioxide, a harmful heat-trapping greenhouse gas, exceeds 400 parts per million (PPM) for a sustained period of time, we will likely face a vicious cycle of deteriorating climatic conditions leading to even more extreme global temperatures, greater weather instability, rising sea levels and other nature-based calamities.

Well folks, we’re here. For the first time since we began recording carbon dioxide levels in our atmosphere in the 1950’s, global CO2 levels surpassed 400 PPT for the entire month of March (we’ve recorded 400 PPM in the past, but for much shorter periods of time and only in localized areas.) The last time that the planet’s atmosphere contained this much carbon dioxide was over a million years ago, when modern humans didn’t exist"
http://www.environmentalleader.com/2015/05/11/climate-alert-global-co2-exceeds-critical-400ppm-level/#ixzz3a2Z1L9yw

So why was there so little mention in election debate of that unwelcome milestone or of what the Bishop of Salisbury recently called "the greatest moral challenge of our day"? Have our politicians done us a disservice by playing to what we want to hear rather than what we need to hear? As the psalmist pleaded "How long, O Lord?"  

For the sake of our future society and for present-day Pacific nations survival, let us hope for braver leaders in coming years who dare to speak more truth.....but also that we are more ready to hear and to encourage them into more action by responding ourselves.

Paul

The Revd Paul Cawthorne is Team vicar for The Baldons with Nuneham Courtenay, Berinsfield and Drayton St Leonard.
e-mail: bbdparishoffice@rocketmail.com      and tel: 01865 340460.






IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

On Saturday 4th July at 6.00pm in Christchurch Cathedral the Bishop of Dorchester will ordain both Jon Roberts and Jennifer Morton Deacon.  They will serve across the Team with Jon having a focus in Berinsfield and Jennifer in the Baldons.  Everyone is welcome at the Cathedral to support Jennifer and Jon.

Some of you will have met Michael Lakey our self-supporting Curate who will be ordained Priest by the Bishop of Dorchester in Dorchester Abbey on 28th June at 10.30am with other priests from the Diocese.  He will celebrate his first Communion in the Abbey at 5.00pm that day with friends, family and the Dorchester Team. Please make a date to attend one of the services and support Michael.
 

[image: ]Vacancies at The Lighthouse
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Montessori Nursery providing loving caring childcare
Open 50 weeks a year.  8.00am to 5.30 pm.
In converted barn in countryside between Newington & Stadhampton

We know it is very important to get the right person to provide care for children: We are looking for an administrator

We are looking for a qualified Early Years practitioner to join us as part of our administration team.  Someone with experience in Early Years and looking for an office based position could suit this role.  We need someone who understands the statutory framework.  You must be comfortable with technology and have good IT skills.

As a key contact point between our Christian Montessori school and the various regulatory bodies involved you must have excellent communication skills and able to think to your feet.  We all work as part of a team so the ability to work in a small settled friendly team is essential.  This is an office based role, but as a small team we are all flexible taking on other tasks when required, as the care of the children always comes first.

We are able to be flexible with regards to hours.  We are looking for five hours a day during term time.  We would also require you to work a few weeks of the school holidays, but are happy to discuss this.

If you would like an application form or have any queries please email Sally on sallyatLNS@aol.com

We also require:				A Cleaner
A lunch time assistant and
Nursery staff – full or part time

We are committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and young people and expect all staff and volunteers to share this commitment.  Preferred candidates will be required to undertake a Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) check (previously CRB check). We are committed to equal opportunities.

Tel: 01865 891712,  Email: SallyatLNS@aol.com  
Website: www.lighthousenurseryschool.co.uk

THE HANDBELLS RETURN!!

Villagers will remember the fundraising efforts skilfully masterminded by Denice Timofeev (Cullen).  Here is the result: our much-loved handbells have been fully restored by the Whitechapel Bell Foundry.  
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Not only that, but the generosity of villagers meant that we could also have a case custom-made for the bells.  So they will now not only be fit for future generations to play but also well-protected for both storage and their travels around the villages.  


Thank you very much to everyone who contributed to this village project.

PHYLLIS MAY LOVEGROVE

Phyllis May Lovegrove, who grew up in Nuneham Courtenay and lived much of her married life with Harold, in the village died in April. The service for her was held at the Oxford Crematorium on Tuesday 28th April 2015.

Phyllis, who was a keen gardener, and skilled at handicraft, was a member of the NBs Group and a regular attender at the Thursday House Communion. We send our good wishes to the family at this sad time.


LONG WITTENHAM PRE-SCHOOL OPEN DAY, 
10AM-1PM, SUN 14TH JUNE, VILLAGE HALL

Drop in to see what pre-school is like and talk to staff, committee members and current parents. Places are available from September for 2-5 year-olds. Funding is available for eligible 2 year-olds and all 3+ year-olds. Long Wittenham Pre-School is Ofsted-rated 'Good' (January 2015).
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COPING WITH MOBILE PHONE CONTRACTS

Q. I bought a new mobile phone six months ago. Before doing so I consulted the online signal checker, but I never have any signal at home or at work.  I want to cancel my contract and go back to my old mobile phone company as I always had good service from them, but my new provider says I’ll have to pay all 18 months of the contract remaining even if I want to cancel. I can’t afford to pay that all at once as well as pay for a new contract, but I also can’t have a mobile phone that never works when I need it. What can I do?
 
A. Most mobile phone contracts last 24 months, but often they don’t specify minimum standards of service, so it can be tricky to get out of them without having to pay for the unexpired part of the contract. Your best bet is to keep a log of times when your phone doesn’t work, then contact your service provider and ask them if there is anything they can do about it. This might resolve the problem without any need for cancelling.
 
Your contract might say something about how much reception you should get: if so, you should be able to cancel the contract without paying. Unfortunately, you can’t rely on what online coverage checkers will say as they are just a guide and will only ever give an idea of the average signal someone can expect outside in that area.
 
If the mobile phone doesn’t work in your house or work place but does work outside, there might be a problem with those buildings themselves. In that case you wouldn’t normally be able to cancel the contract without any kind of penalty. It might be that the signal just isn’t strong enough, so you should ask your provider to carry out a signal strength check.
 
If there is no signal anywhere in your area, you might be able to cancel your contract under the Supply of Goods and Services Act. If there is very poor service most of the time, this might mean that the network is breaking your contract. Some contracts set terms and conditions allowing them to not provide a service sometimes, so you need to get advice to see if this applies to you.
 
Before anything else, contact your service provider, share any evidence of poor service and explain why you should be let out of your contract early. They might well allow you to cancel without any financial loss.
 
For further help, call Adviceline on 03444 111 444 or drop in to your nearest Citizens Advice Bureau, see www.caox.org.uk




FROM JOHN HOWELL MP

With the General Election now behind us I am delighted to be back in Parliament. I am, of course, grateful to those who supported me on polling day, However once polling day is over I am the MP for everyone who lives in the Henley Constituency. As such I am always interested in people’s views and am open to listening to differing sides of debates as issues arise. I find such debates helpful in forming my own view, and in the end coming to my own judgement on issues.
 
Sometimes people have issues or problems and seek the advice of their MP. I am happy to try to help with issues where possible. Strictly speaking MPs are there to help with matters in their own constituency for which Parliament is responsible although sometimes I can help beyond this. Concerns relating to the NHS, HM Revenue and Customs, the Borders Agency, and the Department of Work and Pensions are examples of issues that I can directly take up. 

However many of the issues that are raised with me are matters for our local councils and you have elected representatives to these councils who are often best placed to help. For example matters such as planning, refuse collection, housing benefit and council tax are dealt with by the district council, whilst issues relating to highways, social services, school transport and trading standards come under the remit of the county council. Full details of the responsibilities of the different councils can be found on their websites and my office is always willing to try to direct you to the best point of contact for help should you need it. 

I do hold surgeries and as the constituency is geographically large I move them around to try to be nearer to different communities at different times. However with the use of technology many issues can be addressed more promptly using phone and email. In my experience over the last 7 years as your MP, I have found more and more issues have been dealt with in this way. It enables much more prompt action to get the ball rolling to resolve issues. Individual case issues are usually dealt with through my constituency office so in the first instance please call there if you would like help or advice. 
I look forward to meeting many of you in the coming months and hearing from many more on the various issues that will no doubt arise.

Contact Details: 
Email: john.howell.mp@parliament.uk
Phone: 	Constituency Office - 01491 613072 
Westminster Office – 0207 219 6676.

Postal address:
	Constituency Office
PO Box 84
Watlington, OX49 5XD
	Westminster Office
House of Commons
London, SW1A 0AA




[image: 260px-TootBaldon_HandleyPageHastings_CrashMemorial_andWreaths]Air Crash Memorial Service

On the 5th July it will be 50 years since the air crash in Toot Baldon, which resulted in one of the worst losses of life in peacetime. We have, ever since the event, held a memorial service for the families and colleagues of those who died. 

This year we are marking the occasion with a couple of events which we would like to make the community aware of. After the service there will be, subject to last minute change of plans, be a fly past over the crash site and Toot Baldon church, at 12 noon. There will then, as has been tradition, be tea, sandwiches and cake for the families in the village hall.
At 2pm there will be a parachute drop by the RAF Falcons display team from Brize Norton (coming straight across from Silverstone!). They will be landing on Marsh Baldon green.

[image: 1135604M]All the community are warmly welcome to join the service at 11am, and the parachute drop at 2pm. This will be followed by a further display of present RAF activity in a marquee on the Green. This will be available for people to browse around in their own time. 



Needed: Cakes and sandwiches!

Are you a master baker? We are feeding more than 100 hungry service people and their families after the Air Crash memorial service. Any donations of food would be most gladly welcomed. Please contact James Bufford (340091) or any member of the village hall committee with offers of food.

ITEMS FOR THE NEWSLETTER
Items for July / August 2015 DOUBLE ISSUE newsletter 
by 16th June please
Any villager is welcome to send items for publication in the newsletter - this can be anything from articles, poems or pictures, to publicising your event.  In addition, if you have an image you would like us to consider for the cover, do send it in!
If you would like to receive a reminder e-mail each month for newsletter contributions please let me know.
Natasha Eliot: tashaandjames@btopenworld.com.  Alternatively I can be contacted on 343478 or at Baldon House East, Marsh Baldon. 
For advertising queries, please contact Sheila Harris on: s.harris886@btinternet.com or on 340403.

NUNEHAM COURTENAY PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Nuneham Courtenay Parish Council
· The annual parish meeting was held on 20th April 2015.  This ‘High Tea’ event was well attended.  A representative from Thames Valley Police, the Village Hall Committee, the Global Retreat Centre, along with 11 members of the public attended the meeting. Apologies were sent from our district and county councillors who had attended our previous parish council meeting.
· The Chair presented her report looking back over the past year and to the year ahead.
Main points from the last year:
· Reviewing a number of planning and listed building consent applications.
· Continued feedback from the Village Plan Steering Group and all its initiatives.
· Wi-Fi now in place at the Village Hall.
· Resignations:
· S. Deakin – thank you for all her efforts.
· F.Casey who has moved out of the village – thanks for all his help, especially with planning.
· C. George –for his considerable support to the parish – a big thank you.
· Appointment of a new Clerk who started in November 2014.
· Appointment of three new Parish Councillors and new chair:
· Mark Pritchard.
· Olive Garfoot.
· Peter Brookes.
· Jasminder Love (Chair)
· New parish boundaries set: welcome those now part of NC.
· Consulting the community on the:
· LPT4.
· SODC Local Plan.
· Science Vale Area Action Plan.
The coming year:
· Governance:
· Reviewing standing orders.
· Reviewing financial regulations.
· Reviewing Transparency code.
· Estate signage – to be completed.
· Planning items – Brewers Garage – awaiting planning confirmation so site can move forward.
· Registration of community assets.
· Village Plan – moving towards final stages, including parish questionnaire and a village plan report for adoption.
· When Village Plan is completed, we will then move to begin a neighbourhood plan.
· Establish fit-for-purpose and user-friendly website. Ensure that transparency code is available to all by 1st July 2015.
· Follow-up a series of highway issues, including laybys.
· Water for All Saint’s Church – still in progress.
· Community Defibrillators to be installed in parish.
· The parish council will continue to support these groups including:
· Adult Luncheon Club.
· Village Hall Committee.
· NCSPFA.
· Other initiatives from the Village Plan.
· Bus shelter – to explore further.
· Shop/Deli – once Brewer’s Garage development starts, this project can progress.
· Crossing – under discussion.
· Run a planning event to inform locals of policies in a user-friendly way.
· Introduce a well-being policy to parishioners.
Financial Report
· The Clerk fed-back on our financial report. We presently have high levels of reserves due to underspending in the past. We will, therefore, be able to support future project requests in the forthcoming year. A full audit of the annual return was conducted for 2014.
OCC Report
· Cllr Love read out the Oxfordshire County Council report, and it was agreed that the Clerk would circulate the mineral waste website address.
· In the report, funding has been given for flooding and areas that flood within Oxfordshire. The Parish Council will look at getting some of that finance to assist Nuneham Courtenay.
Grenoble Road
· We discussed the article in the Oxford Times regarding John Cotton’s comments on Grenoble Road, and the pressure Oxford is putting on SODC to take up Oxford’s housing needs.
Crime Deterrents
Sue Harris – our PCSO – was invited to report to us on issues for our parish, and to share a variety of anti-crime deterrent products currently available. This was well received by everyone, and covered the following:
· House burglaries are at a 40 year low, break-ins to sheds and garages have increased. Sue Harris outlined the options for protection: 
· Property marking – smart water £15 obtainable from the police station, it has a high conviction rate.
· Shed alarms – these cost £8 - £10.
· Bolts on garage doors.
· Link the garage to a house alarm.
· Anti-bolt cropper padlocks.
· Mark bicycles with markers and chain-up.
· A padlock siren alarm.
· Cold callers known as the ‘Nottingham Knockers’ have been prevalent recently. If someone comes to your door, ask to see a pedlar’s licence and dial 101 if you have concerns.
· Bogus builders! Beware rogue traders – they should never trade on the doorstep. Call 101.
· Go to trading standards that have a list of trusted traders when looking for a builder.
Scam prevention
· Electric and gas password scheme
· You can ring your provider to set up a password scheme so that when someone comes to your door to read the meter, they have to know the password to identify themselves. Sue Harris is happy to help you to do this and can be contacted at Wallingford Police Station.
Unwanted phone calls
· The Telephone Preference Service stop UK unwanted calls, and BT can block a lot of overseas calls too.
· Sue Harris suggested having a whistle that you can blow down the phone at them as a deterrent (she said this works very well).
Thames Valley Police Alert
· You can sign up to this online or phone Sue Harris for details, and this will enable the Police to alert you by text or email when suspicious characters have been reported in the area.
Services & products
Sue then shared a series of services and products including:
· Free crime reduction surveys.
· Free smoke alarms for the over 60s. Pam Benson mentioned the importance of only putting your door chain on when you go to open the door, rather than leaving them on at night, as this inhibits the fire brigade or other emergency services gaining access in an emergency. Also, the chains get hot in a fire situation.
· Prickastrips to stop people climbing over fences.
· Message in a bottle – this contains medical details which you keep in the fridge. An accompanying sticker is placed by your door so that in an emergency, this is visible and medical services know this service and know where to access your details immediately. Pam Benson suggested that the good neighbourhood scheme gets these.
Cars
· Advice from Sue: Don’t leave anything in your car at all, and hiding things in the boot doesn’t work anymore.

Everybody thanked Sue for an excellent presentation and for all the free products we received. She kindly offered to come to the Nuneham Courtenay Adult Luncheon Club for the same presentation and sharing of products.

Village Plan Report
Throughout the last year the steering group have been supporting a number of projects, and moving towards the questionnaire stage. Once the questionnaire is completed, along with a final consultation event, this ends the village plan process with a published report.
· A phone line is now available for the Good Neighbourhood Scheme, and we are presently 
exploring the use of a mobile.
· The NCSPFA has been seeking advice from the ORCC and are working towards grants for equipment. Cllr Love thanked all the steering committee for their continued support of the parish at regular meetings.
Village Hall Committee
· June Harris mentioned that it would be good to have more members on the committee.
· Cllr Love discussed the Parish Council supporting the Village Hall with new lightweight round tables that fold easily, and that anyone can lift. These will be costed and discussed at the next Parish Council meeting.
Nuneham Courtenay Adult Luncheon Club
· The luncheon club continues to be successful, with 54 members, 47 active members, and a regular attendance of at least 40 every month. The committee thanks everyone for their help, for the Parish Council’s support, and to all those who helped to raise funds.
NCSPFA 
· The Nuneham Courtenay Sports and Playing Fields Association offered a thank you to the Parish Council for the newly purchased signs that will be going up alongside the new fencing. 
· The ORCC advised the committee that the site is not appropriate for dogs to have access. Therefore dog owners are requested to keep them off the area. 
· The next step is to consult about the equipment before seeking a grant.
Crossing
· M Pritchett, the owner of Brewer’s Garage, is trying to obtain costs from Highways for a crossing, and considering hidden lighting from houses.
Open Forum
· Pam Benson raised her concerns at the number of cycling clubs now using the footpaths and woods to cycle through at great speed. She also asked the Parish Council about what is happening about a cycle rack in the village car park. Cllr Love fed-back that this is on a list with other highway issues that are currently being pursued. We will get back with more information when there is an update on this.
· A discussion was had about the land and access for our Village Hall and Car Park. Long-standing villagers felt strongly that the land below the hall belongs to the village. June Harris stated that she had a letter confirming that the car park was for the village, and the Parish Council requested that she will give a copy of this to the Parish Council as soon as possible.
· An update was given (as per last article in April 2015). M Pritchett asked to have access to the shop surveys in preparation.

The community thanked Olive Garfoot, Ginny Baker, Sheila Brookes, and J Love for organising the ‘High Tea’, flowers, food, and cakes. D Love was thanked for all his support with posters and minutes.


BALDONS PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Annual Parish Meeting 
The annual open meeting of the parishes of Marsh Baldon and Toot Baldon was held on Tuesday 21st April.    7 members of the public attended.

The annual report on the business and activities of the council was presented as was the annual financial report.  It was reported that councillors had dealt with 23 planning applications during the year and commented on published consultation proposals from SODC regarding the Boundary Review of parishes, and their Core Strategy and proposals future housing development; and also to OCC on its Transport Strategy for 2031.
 
Issues raised by villagers which the councillors will consider included: pruning of trees on the green, condition of the road/track near the Seven Stars, the need for a salt bin in Toot Baldon, and the repairs to a wall in Toot Baldon.
A report on the progress on the application for mains drainage in TB was given, see below. 

The meeting also confirmed the election of trustees to the Fuel Charity.

Parish Accounts 
Receipts + B/F			24214. 22		
Payments 				(11430.42) 
Balances                              12783.80	
Anyone wishing to see the detailed annual finance report or ask for further information please contact the treasurer John Maskell.						
Parish Council Elections 
As you are aware there has been no formal election for the parishes of Marsh Baldon and Toot Baldon this year as the existing 6 parish councillors stood again unopposed.
For those of you new to the village and who might not know all of us we are: 
For Marsh Baldon
Dorothy Tonge   Chairman    tel 343234          d.tonge@yahoo.co.uk
Stephen Dance                    tel 341323          sdance@fsmail.net                                        
Charles Barclay  Vice Chairman   tel 343853   cb@barclayfarms.co.uk                                         
Laurence Attewill                 tel 343336           laurence.attewill@gmail.com 
For Toot Baldon
John Maskell      Treasurer   tel 343203     	 johnd.maskell@btopenworld.com 
Elizabeth Gillespie               tel 340902           elizabethgillespie@uk2.net 
The election of officers occurs annually at the Annual General Meeting and at the council meeting on May 21st the election of officers for the new council will have taken place and will be able to be confirmed subsequently.  At the time of writing existing officers have indicated a willingness to stand again. 

District Council Elections 
Jon Woodley Shead was elected as our district councillor for the new ward of Sandford and the Wittenhams. We intend to welcome him to Parish Council meetings and hope he will represent our interests to SODC.
Elizabeth Gillespie was also re-elected but for the Garsington Ward.

Toot Baldon Mains Drainage 
Thanks to the hard work of Graham Hobbins and his team of volunteers Chris Nichols, Brian Trinder and John Maskell a submission was made to Thames Water in March, in the name of the Parish Council, requesting urgent consideration of the installation of mains drainage for Toot Baldon residents. A survey of the 48 households in Toot Baldon had been undertaken   from which 35 responded with 73% support for the application. Households that didn’t respond can continue to do so, it isn’t too late. 

The application for First Time Sewerage for Toot Baldon is currently going through the Thames Water internal governance processes to identify and obtain approvals for the appropriate funding to enable the application to be assessed.  It has gone through the first of the governance processes and has been passed to their Delivery Partners. It then has to go through a second level of governance, following which they can incorporate the assessment of the application into their programme.  Once that assessment has been carried out (which could take several months), a report will be produced and a decision made as to whether the provision of a public sewer to serve some or all of the Toot Baldon properties is appropriate.

Thames Water is aware of a previous application in 2005 and information gleaned from that assessment will be reviewed as part of the new assessment. However, Thames Water said it is necessary to understand the current situation on site and the substantial questionnaire information submitted with the application will be very helpful in achieving that understanding.  Thames Water hopes to arrange a further update for us once they have some feedback from their Delivery Partners on the timescales for the assessment.  Villagers will be kept up to date with progress 

Planning Applications 
SODC have granted planning permission for Court House Farm Barns’ conversion to a 3 bedroomed house. Planning ref P15/S0570/ful

Village green
As usual at this time of the year we ask villagers around the green not to use the green or the ditches for the disposal of garden waste and grass cuttings.  Please use the garden waste bins obtained from SODC instead.

Dates of next meetings  
Tuesday 14th July and Tuesday 8th September 
Both at 7.30pm in the village hall. 

FROM YOUR COUNTY COUNCILLOR LORRAINE LINDSAY-GALE

For this Division one of the key policies is a commitment to safeguard the national Green Belt and to protect local green spaces under a new Local Green Space planning designation. For the residents of Garsington, Marsh Baldon, Toot Baldon, Nuneham Courtenay and Sandford-on-Thames who are concerned about the City’s plans to build 4,000+ houses at Grenoble Road, this will come as very welcome news. 

There is also a commitment to support locally-led proposals for garden cities/towns and prioritise brownfield development, making sure that new developments are always matched by the necessary infrastructure to support them. I am personally in favour of one or even two new garden towns (we don’t need cities) in the south of the county to take the pressure off existing communities. 

Consultation On Sixth Form School Transport
The County Council is consulting on its proposed annual transport policy statement covering young people of sixth form age. The policy statement details the transport provision and financial assistance with transport that the council believes are necessary for Oxfordshire residents of sixth form age who are receiving education or training. Therefore this statement covers those young people in Oxfordshire aged 16 to 18 and those continuing learners who started their programme of learning before their 19th birthday. 

A key priority of the Government is to close the gap in attainment between those from poorer and more affluent backgrounds, and to ensure every young person participates in and benefits from a place in 16-19 education and training. The Government provides funding to tackle disadvantage both through the Education Funding Agency’s (EFA) funding formula and through the £180 million 16-19 Bursary Fund to help young people meet the costs of participating in education and training post-16. 2015/16 will be the fifth year of the 16-19 Bursary Fund. The consultation and supporting documents can be found at: https://consultations.oxfordshire.gov.uk/consult.ti/Post16Transport/consultationHome 

Have Your Say On Social Care
Do you use social care services, for example, home support, day services and respite care? Or do you care for someone who does? Please come along and talk to the Director of Adult Social Care, John Jackson, and senior managers. It's your chance to raise issues and concerns which are relevant to you or tell us what is working well.
A meeting for South Oxfordshire took place on 7th May in Didcot, but there is still an opportunity to attend a countywide event on Saturday 20 June at the King's Centre, Oxford from 1.30-4.30pm.



BOOK NOW –DON’T DELAY!
[image: ]
PHENOLOGY

'Phenology' is rife in wildlife gardens at this time of the year, it’s the study of the season cycles of insects, plants, animals, in fact all wildlife; During spring, I often watch the sequence of events that indicate the accelerating march towards the summer season.

It can be indicated by the birds - the first Warblers, Swallow, Cuckoo and the first Swift, often in that order. Turtle Dove could have one been added to that spectacular list but few of us have that privilege nowadays.

Butterflies signal the seasons too so keep your eyes peeled for the different types around as the months advance. Various types of blossom rush through most quickly during spring which is followed weekly by differing flowers opening.

It’s always interesting to keep a notebook of the dates you first see certain things appear, and compare those dates year on year. The mind pulls tricks on us and we often feel things are happening earlier year on year. When you compare these notes often things are shown to be getting earlier, very often by just a few days though, not weeks earlier as our memories tell us. I don’t trust the accuracy of my own mind, but if you don’t believe me, why not take up the study of Phenology yourself and see what you find.

Happy Gardening
Stuart Mabbutt - Wildlife Gardening Specialist
01865 747243 : www.stuartmabbuttgardeningltd.com
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A MESSAGE FROM THE GOVERNORS OF www.shortletspace.co.uk

Maximise your property’s letting potential


Short Let Space is your local, specialist holiday lettings agency.

We can offer you:
· Competitive commission rates
· Intensive marketing
· Friendly local team 
· Excellent occupancy

Please contact us on
01993 811711 or
stay@shortletspace.co.uk

MARSH BALDON CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL

We wish to announce some changes in the school as it enters into an exciting new stage of development and continues to provide a stimulating learning environment for the children.

We are delighted to announce that we have appointed Mrs Sarah Herring as permanent head teacher of our school commencing in September 2015.  We recently undertook a rigorous selection process and were impressed by Mrs Herring’s energy, commitment and ideas.  

We know that you will want to join us in congratulating Mrs Herring and wishing her well in the new role.  The governing body is looking forward to working in partnership with her and all staff as, together, we take the school forward into a bright new future.

We sadly say goodbye to our head teacher, Mr Nick Pitson, who left the school in April, and we wish him well with his future endeavours.  We particularly thank him for his contribution to the school during his time with us.

We have been pleased to welcome experienced local head teachers, Mrs Emma Coleman and Mrs Eve Hunter, as interim head teachers and they have already made a significant and positive impact on the school. They will continue to support our staff and pupils pending the arrival of Mrs Herring.

Best Wishes
The Governing Body
Marsh Baldon CoE Primary School
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HISTORY AND WALLINGFORD IN JUNE
[image: New Master Museum Logo hi-res (1280 x 937)]
Why not come along to the Museum to see the 'Magna Carta and All That!' display highlighting Wallingford's role in the events of 1215, and why it is only one of four towns mentioned in Magna Carta. 

The weekend of Sat 27th / Sun 28th June will bring many visitors to the town to experience Wallingford at the time of the Civil War and to witness a re-enactment battle by the English Civil War Society. What better occasion to learn about Wallingford Castle's role in the Civil War - part of the acclaimed new exhibition 'Wallingford's Royal Castle Revealed' which has fresh historical research into the life and importance of one of the greatest royal strongholds of Medieval England.

A £4 ticket will give adults (children free) unlimited access to the Museum for the whole 2015 season.  It is open as follows:-
Tuesdays  to Fridays 2.00pm - 5.00pm
Saturdays 10.30am - 5.00pm
Sundays (June - August only) & Bank Holidays 2.00pm - 5.00pm
www.wallingfordmuseum.org.uk

[image: TWHAS-logo-mono-low-res]
THE ORIGINS OF WESSEX

June's talk to The Wallingford Historical and Archaeological Society (TWHAS) will be by Professor Helena Hamerow. She will present ’The Origins of Wessex: re-shaping identities in the Upper Thames Valley, 5th-7th centuries '. 

The Anglo-Saxon kingdom of Wessex is popularly assumed to have originated around its later capital, Winchester.  In fact, its origins lie in the Upper Thames Valley (stretching roughly from Lechlade to Reading), with the emergence of a people referred to in early sources as the Gewisse, who, by the end of the 7th century, had come to be known as the West Saxons.  

This talk considers how new, post-Roman identities and forms of authority developed in the Upper Thames valley with the emergence of the Gewisse.  Drawing mostly on archaeological sources, the talk examines the formation of a 'Gewissen' identity and the British contribution to it, and how leading families of the Gewisse used material culture and the landscape itself to establish their position.
Helena Hamerow is known within the town, as she was a member of the project team which has researched Wallingford for the 'Burgh to Borough Project'.

This talk will be held on Friday 12th June, 7.45 for 8pm at Wallingford Town Hall.  Visitors (£3) are most welcome.
SERVICES FOR JUNE 2015

	7th June
	9.30am
	Holy Communion
	Toot Baldon

	14th June
	6.00pm
	Evening Service
	Toot Baldon

	21st June
	9.30am
	Holy Communion
with Sunday School
	Marsh Baldon

	28th June
	8.30am
	Said Holy Communion
	Marsh Baldon

	
	9.30am
	Family Worship
	Marsh Baldon

	
	10.30am
	Ordination Service
	Dorchester Abbey

	
	5.00pm
	Team Eucharist
followed by refreshments 
	Dorchester Abbey

	
	7.00pm
	Taize@7
	Dorchester Abbey

	Saturday
4th July
	6.00pm
	Ordination Service
	Christchurch Cathedral

	5th July
	11.00am
	Aircrash Memorial
Service
	Toot Baldon



Fellowship Group:  2nd and 4th Mondays at 7.30pm. 
Venues and further details from Jennifer Morton 343302; jennifer@morton8.co.uk

FLOWERS

	Marsh
	
	Toot

	7th & 14th June
	C Attewill
	
	31st May & 7th June
	J Brook & J Allnutt

	21st &28th June
	A Lyall
	
	14th & 21st June
	A Druce

	5th July
	V Sandilands
	
	28th June & 5th July
	M Trinder



SIDESDUTY

	
	Marsh
	Toot

	7th June
	
	9.30am Jenny van Dijk

	14th June
	
	6.00pm Ann Druce

	21st June
	9.30am Ian Gillespie
	

	28th June
	9.30am Liam McCormick
	

	5th July 
	
	11.00am Ron Hewitt and Graham Hobbins
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Date: Gth June 2015

Time: 6.L5pm (Dancing from 7.15pm)
Vonne: Parsonage Farm, Marsh Baldon 4

Ticket Prices (ine. food voucher)
£12 Aduts, £6 Children 6-11yrs ine.
&0 Children of Syrs & under

For tickets please contact:

baldonsevents@¢mail com or
tel: 01865 343203

Geilidh Band :
Mouss & Trousers!
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